
 

Grade Separation of Illinois Route 38 at Kautz Road Intersection over the Union Pacific Railroad 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Illinois Department of Transportation (IDOT) and DuPage County 
Division of Transportation will hold a Public Hearing concerning the planning for a proposed bridge to 
carry Illinois Route 38 at Kautz Road intersection over the Union Pacific Railroad; this project is also 
known as Chicago Region Environmental and Transportation Efficiency (CREATE)  Project GS25. 
 

The Public Hearing (Open House Format) will take place on: 
 Date:         February 28, 2008 
 Time:        4:00 P.M. to 8:00 P.M. 
 Place:        Prairie Landings Golf Course 

                               2325 Longest Drive 
                               West Chicago, IL 60185 
 

Purpose of the Hearing: 
 

 To present the purpose and need for the improvement 
 To present the proposed improvement plans and alternates considered 
 To present the environmental and social project issues  
 To provide an update and to obtain public comments 

 

Exhibits such as maps, aerials and charts will be on display with representatives of IDOT, DuPage County 
and their consultant available to discuss the project and answer questions.  A court reporter will also be 
present to record any individual public comments. 
 

This hearing will be accessible to handicapped individuals.  Anyone needing special assistance should 
contact Marnell M. Morse at (847) 705-4107.  Persons planning to attend who will need a sign language 
interpreter or other similar accommodations should notify the Department's TDD number (847) 705-4710 
at least five days prior to the hearing. 
 

All correspondence regarding this project should be sent to: 
 

Illinois Department of Transportation 
Bureau of Programming, Attn: John A. Baczek 
201 West Center Court 
Schaumburg, IL 60196-1096 
Phone: (847) 705-4125 
E-mail: IL38_UPRR@maiengr.com 
 

 


